STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES SPRING 2007
April 19, 2007, Radisson Lackawanna Station Hotel, Scranton, PA
PRESENT:

Debra Basham, Jennifer Blumberg, Marisa Bourgoin, Lauren Brown, Lara D'Agaro,
Tom Frusciano, Ed Galloway, Ed Galvin, Randy Goss, Geof Huth, Jane Ingold, Jennifer Johnson, Brian Keough, Ray LaFever, John LeGloahec, Jennie Levine, Dan Linke, Alex Lorch, Susan McElrath, Megan McShea, Lisa Mangiafico, Linda Angle Miller, Ellen Morfei, Alison Oswald, Diana Shenk, Leslie Simon, Becky Simmons, Christina Zamon
CALL TO ORDER

 Geof Huth called the meeting to order at 7:04pm.
INTRODUCTIONS

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
John LeGloahec moved to approve the agenda as submitted, seconded by Ray LaFever. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – WINTER 2006 STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

John LeGloahec moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Susan McElrath with no corrections.  Motion carried.
OFFICERS’ REPORTS:

Chair

Report submitted.  NHPRC issues will continue to come up each year requiring MARAC to petition congress to restore funding.  MARAC supported the campaign for the Presidential Records Amendment Act 2007.  
Thanks to Susan McElrath for her hard work as Vice Chair.
Administrator’s Report

Written report submitted.  Jennifer Blumberg assumed administrative duties during this meeting while Catherine is on maternity leave.  Ten people registered onsite for the meeting.
Vice Chair (including Meetings Coordinating Committee)

Written report submitted.  Reception location at William and Mary is still tentative.  MARAC will give Jamestown 2007 complimentary exhibit space at the Williamsburg meeting. Susan presented the following resolution to MCC:   “Be it resolved that MARAC Steering Committee approves a partnership with Jamestown 2007 in conjunction with its Williamsburg Meeting.”
All in favor of the resolution, motion carries.

As of now there are 18 sessions proposals complete for the Williamsburg meeting.  MCC has set a deadline for end of summer to set a contract for the fall 2008 DC meeting.  If a contract cannot be negotiated by this fall the committee will still have enough time to find another location.

MCC is taking over coordinating workshops starting in Williamsburg the proposed workshops are on Copyright, Digitization, & ?

MCC is looking into the following locations for the spring 2009 conference: Shepardstown, Wilmington, Harrisburg, and Philadelphia.
Secretary 

Minutes and reports submitted.
Treasurer and Finance Committee

Written report submitted.  There were some concerns about the Williamsburg budget, specifically the low estimate for A/V needs and the offering of three tours.  Finance committee members were concerned that the tour cost is too high but it is a pass through cost so no one will lose money if the tour is cancelled.  Finance Committee passed the budget and the Finance and Meeting Coordinating Committee approved the Williamsburg budget. 

Morristown meeting should bring in about $5,000.  Scranton numbers are looking good.  MARAC’s 990s will be filed shortly. 
By electronic vote February 16, 2007, the MARAC treasurer was allowed to open 5 CDs.  The fifth CD is for the C. Herbert Finch award.  Dan Linke expressed concern that we have only received 20% of the money for the C. Herbert Finch award.  We may consider revising the by-laws in regards to setting up new awards and their funding.
The results of the recommendations put forth by the Treasurer, as approved by the Finance Committee and agreed to by the Development Committee:
 Recommendation 1: Open one(1) yearly CD in the amount of $5000 to endow the Finch Award
16 eligible to vote;15 votes cast
15 voted yea (or yes); 0 voted nay (or no)
Motion carries.  Results to be ratified at our next meeting. 
Recommendation 2:  Open a series of laddered CDs to increase interest generated by the Endowment Fund
16 eligible to vote; 15 votes cast
15 votes yea (or yes); 1 voted nay (or no)
Motion carries.  These results were ratified at the Scranton meeting.
MARAC was not able to negotiate a tax-exempt status in Pennsylvania and was denied tax-exempt status in DC.
Archivist (including Report from the Ad Hoc Committee on Governance)

Written report submitted.  Lauren thanked Jenny Levine and Lara D’agaro who updated the finding aid for MARAC and placed it online in EAD.
CONTINUING BUSINESS
None.
STANDING COMMITTEE NEW BUSINESS AND UPDATES:
Custer

No report submitted.  The committee now has two new members as a result of the recent elections. David Anderson and Mary Beth Corrigan will join the committee after the spring meeting.  More information will be available at the summer meeting.
Development

Report Submitted.  The Development committee has proposed that MARAC kickoff a 5 year fundraising campaign with a target financial goal to reach by MARAC’s 40th anniversary at the Williamsburg meeting.  The committee is looking for corporate sponsorship for educational programs and workshops.  The committee is also working actively with Williamsburg LAC on vendors for the meeting.  There seems to be some disconnect between the ads in MAA and payments for vendor advertisements.
Distinguished Service Award
Report submitted.    

Education

Report submitted.  The committee is focusing on two things, the new mission, which allows the committee to maintain control of scholarships for meetings and Modern Archives Institute but not conference workshops.  The by-laws are under review due to the mission change.  
The scholarship recipients for this meeting are Casey Babcock from Princeton, David Ranzan from Rutgers, and Alicia Reinhardt from University of Maryland.  

Finding Aids

No written report submitted.  There were 13 submissions for the Finding Aid Awards and 5 winners.  
Frederick M. Miller Finding Aid Award was given to MacKenzie Bennett of the  Musuem of Modern Art Archives for $250
Kit Messick and Brad Campbell Billy Rose Theatre Division, New York Public Library for the Performing Arts split $150 for $75 each
Jeannette Mercer Sabre and Susan Hamburger from the Special Collections Library, Rare Books and Manuscripts, University Libraries, Pennsylvania State University split $100 for $50 each.

Membership Development

Written report submitted.  The Membership Committee needs two more members.
National Coalition for History (NCH) 

Report submitted.  The Steering Committee moved to vote on sending two letters to prevent the destruction of court records from Guantanamo Bay, Cuba and H.R. 1255: The Presidential Records Act Amendments of 2007.  Dan Linke moved to approve the motion, all voted in favor. Motion carried.
Nominations & Elections

Election Results submitted.  Request that all incoming steering committee members send their email addresses to Susan McElrath to be put on the MARAC listserv.
Outreach

Report submitted.  
Publications

Report submitted.  Correction to the original report instead of selling only 2 publications we also sold one copy of photo preservation making the total sales 3 publications.  We need more people on the publications committee.  Sharmila talked to Don McElwain to work on updating the classified documents technical leaflet.
STATE CAUCUS REPORTS:

Delaware

Report submitted.

District of Columbia

Report submitted.
Maryland

Report submitted.  
New Jersey

Report submitted. 
New York

Report submitted.  
Pennsylvania

Report submitted.  

Virginia

Report submitted.  

West Virginia

Report submitted. 
OTHER NEW BUSINESS
Our 35th Anniversary is part of the theme for the Williamsburg program.  Let Jenny Levine know if you want to add any 35th anniversary celebrations, etc.  One idea is to have some of the founders talk about MARAC and how it has changed over the years.  Several other ideas were presented as possibilities.
John has proposed the following resolution: “The Mid-Atlantic Regional Archives Conference (MARAC) expresses its profound sorrow at the recent tragedy that occurred at Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University.  MARAC expresses its condolences to the friends and family members of the victims. MARAC further expresses its support to our academic colleagues at Virginia Tech and other academic institutions in the region.”

Ray LaFever moves to approve the resolution seconded by Leslie Simon  with all in favor. Motion carries
Thanks to all of the outgoing members for their service.
ADJOURNMENT

John LeGloahec moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ray LaFever.  Meeting adjourned at 9:08pm.
